CRESWELL PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Mrs Lisa Horritt

www.creswellparishcouncil.co.uk
Email: Clerk@creswellparishcouncil.co.uk

Annual Public Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th April 2016 at 7.00 pm at the School Hall, Tillington Manor Primary School, Young Avenue, Holmcroft.

1.
Welcome by the Chairman of Creswell Parish Council – Councillor Maria Redfern
Cllr Redfern welcomed residents to the meeting and thanked everyone for coming.
Apologies have been received from Cllr B Cross, Cllr J Cantrill, Cllr R Sutherland, Cllr S Leighton.
2.
Minutes of the 2015 Annual Public Meeting.

These are attached (Appendix 1). There were no questions raised by the public in relation to the minutes and they were accepted as a true record by the meeting.

3.
Reports by Local Borough and County Councillors
County Cllr Chapman addressed the meeting – he has been County Councillor for this area for 3 years and a County Councillor for 8 years, he will not be standing for re-election next year. 
He informed residents about many of the committees he is involved in including the Police and Crime Panel of which he is Chairman. He is also a trustee of the William Salt Library. He noted that recently a new female Chief Constable and Chief of Fire have been appointed.
In relation to local issues he has been involved in arranging the double yellow lines on Primepoint 14. He thanked the Parish Council and the Clerk for her hard work organising the meetings and sending out information. 
He noted that extra funding for potholes has been made available to Staffordshire County Council, this is unlikely to resolve all the issues in the County. He also noted that he was aware of the condition of the road entering and exiting Creswell Grove towards Great Bridgeford and is following this up.
4. 
Statement (circulated) of the Parish Councils main activities over the past 12 months.

These are attached to the minutes – appendix 2.

Chairman’s Address – this is attached to the minutes (appendix 3)

5.
Financial Report by the Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer

This was read out by the Clerk and is attached – appendix 4. There were no questions on the financial expenditure for the year.
6. 
Planning Issues in the Parish – Clerk
This was prepared and read by the Clerk - Appendix 5
7.         Public Forum
Issues of lorry drivers on Primepoint 14 was raised – it is hoped that the double yellow lines and associated work will reduce the number of overnight drivers and also reduce the volume of issues in that area.

Bus subsidies were raised. This is an area where funding has been significantly reduced, Cllr Chapman noted that where services are relied upon for travel to work he would continue to try assist where he can.
8. 
Close and return of attendance register

Cllr Redfern thanked the public for attending and wished them goodnight.
The meeting closed at 7.45pm
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